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“Alis grave nil”
St.Michaels Village Community Group  
www.stmichaelsvillage.com
Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 19th October 2015 at London Beach at 7.30 p.m.
Present: Ken Mulholland, Trevor Bingham, Rob Solly, Jean Curteis, David Curteis, Rosemary Dayborn, John Hoad, Sandra Sutters, Mike Dewdney, Jo Vos
Apologies: Lorna Mulholland, Parveen & Priyanka Goyal, Jamie & Liz Entwhistle, Colin & Heather Barnes, Raymond Crawfurd, Lindsey Hammond
Minutes of Last Meeting and Matters Arising:
Minutes were approved and signed.

It was noted that the thank you cards had been sent
Finance: 

Current balance at the bank £3142.70
We made a total profit from Fun Day of £985.03 – A very good effort by everyone

We have a small account outstanding to Sandra for additional medals.

Our accounts are now in the hands of the accountant for the financial year 1/9/2014 – 31/8/2015

Remembrance Sunday Service 8th November
Raymond sent details of the service at St. Michaels Church.

Fat Ox Tree
Tree has now been paid for and KCC are provisionally looking to install in early December.

They will advise when they have a date.
Tenterden Town Council have advised that the trees at Boresisle are not suitable for lighting and the

Electrical connections would be difficult.

They have however agreed to fund the installation of an electrical supply and lights for  the tree adjacent to the Bus Shelter on Fat Ox Green. 
Lights should be switched on Saturday 28th November.
British Legion

The British Legion are giving three new Benches to the Town – One already installed at the War Memorial in the Town, one for Smallhythe, and one for St. Michaels. 
Ken suggested Fat Ox Green as the ideal location and all unanimously agreed. He will  write and thank the British legion. Exact location on the Green TBC
Christmas Activities
Tree to be assembled on Saturday 7th November and to be fully checked out
Sandra to contact Dave East and see if he can be in attendance.
She will also arrange for the Cherry picker at about 11am

All helpers needed on site 10am onwards.

Switch On Day  December 6th
As per Ken’s spreadsheet.
AOB
We are to source angels for around the tree as they were very popular last year.
We are arranging for someone to switch on the lights – possibly a local child.

The Town Mayor to be invited to attend our switch on.

John Hoad continues to do a splendid job mowing and keeping the green area in brilliant condition at the Fat Ox.

He has stained the post and it was suggested that we install chains to match those at the triangle.

We are to try and ascertain who owns the bus shelter as it is very dowdy and needs upgrading.

Post meeting Notes: ( Ken)
1  KM has invited Cllr Pamela Smith the Mayor of Tenterden  to officiate ( and now awaits her acceptance) The Mayor will be ably assisted in the switch-on  by Daisie-Mae Saunders.daughter of the late David Saunders who passed away so tragically last Christmas.
2.Ken and Rosemary have had a meeting with the Retreat Animal Rescue Centre in High Halden who are kindly bringing  along 2 donkeys . They will be located by the grassy area on the side of the Crown pub.close to where children will be queueing for Santa’s grotto. Donkeys will be accompanied by 4 helpers and  the charity has its own Public Liability Insurance. KM has copy of this– Do bring along some carrots!!!
3. Angels have arrived and now await painting by the St Michaels  Pre-School children. Jean and Jo are handling the logistics. Big thanks to Brigitte and her team for agreeing to do  this
4. KCC have officially approved the Fat Ox Tree lighting which will be installed  by Scott Mitchell. Many thanks to TTC for funding this initiative and providing the actual lights
5. MacMillan Cancer Research to be invited and presented with a further £250 from the sales of St Michaels Memories. This will make a total donation of £1500 from the book since its launch.

Next Meeting   16th November 2015 at 7.30 at London Beach. 
Meeting closed at 8.45
